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Hi, as a member of our community in downtown San Pedro, I
wholeheartedly support CARE+ cleanups and amendments to
LAMC 41.18 & 56.11. The sideways are impossible to use here
and it feels unsafe. We don't walk in our own community because
of the homeless encampments, and because we have to tell the
local homeless people to leave our properties (they come to steal
our packages), they are verbally abusive and so we feel even more
unsafe being on their "turf" just around the corner from us.



